Report Into Actions Taken Since the Decision of the Supreme Court on 01/03/23.

Since the Supreme Court decision Group Leaders have met on several occasions and have kept in touch with their members. I hope that all will understand that some of the outcomes of these meetings and those with other parties, must at this time, be treated as private and confidential and will be dealt with as exempt items later on the Agenda. 
During that time we have:
· Issued a statement which was reported in the press and is linked on the homepage of our website:
“Although the Supreme Court’s judgement concerns an appeal against Shropshire Council, Shrewsbury Town Council is referred to in their decision.
We welcome the clarification provided on a number of matters which have been subject to legal deliberations over the last four years. This clarification would not have been possible without the strenuous efforts of the Greenfields Community Group and no doubt the judgement will have national significance.
We have accepted our error in not advertising our intention of selling the portion of recreation space at Greenfields which we had identified as surplus to our needs in 2010. Having commissioned the Redfern Report we have already apologised for that mistake and agreed to seek to return the land to public ownership. We have also adopted a much more rigorous policy to ensure that our mistake cannot occur again.
We remain committed to providing open spaces to support the health and well-being of residents as evidenced by our recent purchase of two large areas of land at Frankwell and Weir Hill and the creation of a beaver re-introduction scheme at the Old River Bed nearby to Greenfields Recreation Ground.
However, we must now take some time to more fully understand the ruling and its implications. We will also seek to meet with Shropshire Council, the developer and, of course the Greenfields Community, whilst looking at ways of engaging with the wider Shrewsbury community to ascertain their views.”
· Sought further advice from Michael Redfern KC
· Contacted our external auditor who cannot comment on policy but has stated: “Unfortunately as appointed external auditor we are unable to provide advice as we have to remain independent. We suggest you seek legal advice as appropriate.” Also, “we would look for evidence of advice sought, consideration of that advice and documentation of any decisions made.”
· Established terms of reference for the appointment of a solicitor to advise and represent STC. Discussions have been held with two leading firms and we will be asking for council to endorse the ToR’s and proposed appointee in a recommendation later in this meeting.
· Determined that we wish to expedite outstanding matters as quickly as possible and to that end expect to instruct the appointed solicitor to arrange a meeting with CSE (Developer/landowner) within 10 days.
· Resolved to meet with members of the GCG within the next 2 weeks.
· Asked Amanda Spencer (Deputy Town Clerk) and Andy Watkin (Head of Resources) to take responsibility in acting with the solicitor on STC’s behalf.
I addition, we will be asking Council to delegate day to day decision making on all aspects to Group Leaders with a report going to the next Finance and General Purposes meeting; subject to recognition that all final decision making rests with STC as a whole. 
